
CITY COUNCIL SPECIAL MEETING 
September 29, 2020 

Virtual/electronic meeting 
10:00 a.m. 

 

Pursuant to Section 2-42 of the Charlottesville City Code, Mayor Nikuyah Walker called 
a Special Meeting of the Charlottesville City Council for September 29, 2020 at 10:00 a.m. in 
virtual/electronic format to consider introduction of an appropriation.  

Mayor Walker called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m. with the following members 
present: Mayor Nikuyah Walker, Vice Mayor Sena Magill, Ms. Heather Hill, Mr. Michael 
Payne, and Mr. Lloyd Snook.  She turned the meeting over to Acting City Manager John Blair, 
who summarized the reason for the special meeting and shared parameters for use of 
Coronavirus Aid, Relief, and Economic Security (CARES) Act Funding.   

APPROPRIATION: Appropriate Coronavirus Aid, Relief, and Economic Security 
(CARES) Act Funding – 2nd Allocation - $4,123,776 (carried) 

Finance Director Chris Cullinan provided additional information about requests from 
departments and funds allocated.  

City department representatives were available to answer questions from Council.   

 Mayor Walker opened the floor for public comment. 

- Ms. Robin Hoffman spoke about filtration systems for air quality, and cleaning 
of air ducts. 

- Ms. Monica Buckley spoke about transportation. 

 Council unanimously agreed to move the resolution to the October 5, 2020, regular City 
Council meeting for a public hearing and second reading. 

Ms. Walker made final comments about remaining funds and adjourned the meeting at 
11:09 a.m.  

 

BY Order of Mayor Nikuyah Walker    BY Kyna Thomas, Clerk of Council 

 

 

 

 


